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Honiton Town Council

For the agenda, click here.
Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held at The Beehive, Dowell Street, Honiton on Tuesday 19th May 2015 at 7.00pm.
Members present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr Ashley Alder



Cllr Roy Coombs (Chairman)

Cllr Ken Hopkins





Cllr Jill McNally

Cllr Jackie Wadsworth


In Attendance
Town Clerk
15/49
To elect a Chairman of the Committee

Cllr Wadsworth proposed that Cllr Coombs be elected Chairman of the Committee.  This was seconded by Cllr Alder and WAS RESOLVED.

15/50
To elect a Deputy Chairman of the Committee

Cllr Hopkins proposed that the election of the Deputy Chairman be postponed.  This was seconded by Cllr Alder and WAS RESOLVED.

15/51
To accept apologies for absence
Cllr Howard (A/L); Cllr Kolek (P); Cllr Taylor (P)
15/52
 To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda and receipt of requests for new DPI dispensations on the agenda
Cllr Coombs – 10 Lilley Walk – member of the Glen Conservation Group – personal
Cllr Coombs – 19 Lilley Walk – member of the Glen Conservation Group – personal

Cllr Coombs – licensing application for the Co-op, Honiton – member of the Co-operative Group - personal

15/53
To confirm the minutes of the Planning Committee held on 5th May 2015 
It was unanimously agreed to defer the signing of the minutes to the next meeting as none of the members here present had been at the meeting held on 5th May 2015.
15/54
To consider the following applications, based on the information available:

The following applications were considered, based on the information available.  Participation of those Councillors who are also Members of the District Council in both the debate and subsequent vote is on the basis that the views expressed are preliminary views taking account of the information presently made available to the Town Council. The District Councillors reserve their final views on the application until they are in full possession of all the relevant arguments for and against. 

	15/1001/FUL
The Town Council unanimously supports this application subject to there being no adverse affect to the trees in the vicinity.

Signed Chairman


	Mrs C Dunn
	10 Lilley Walk, Honiton EX14 2EA
Proposed garage conversion and new garage extension

                        2nd June 2015 

	15/1059/TRE
The Town Council unanimously objects to this application as it is concerned about the proposal to prune the main stem and would request that the arboriculturist reviews this application.

The Town Council would also like to draw attention to the fact that the tree is on the edge of an open space and is in full view of members of the public.
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Mr D Neaves
	19 Lilley Walk, Honiton EX14 2EA
T1 Sycamore, crown reduction to remove no more than 20% foliar area, making target pruning cuts no bigger than 60mm removing branch lengths up to 4m.  One pruning cut on the main stem will be 120mm in diameter



	15/0537/ADV

The Town Council considers that the design, size, colour and material of the proposed adverts are contrary to the requirements of the Honiton Town Council Design Statement.  The proposed signage is also considered to be harmful to the amenity of the Honiton Conservation Area and to the listed buildings which are in the proximity.  It was noted that the Honiton Town Council Design Statement is consistent with both policies D4 and EN10 of the new Local Plan.  It was also considered that the proposed internal illumination would not be in keeping and would have an adverse visual impact.
Cllr Wadsworth proposed that the application be refused on the above grounds.  This was seconded by Cllr Hopkins and WAS RESOLVED.

The Committee thanked the Deputy Town Clerk for her report.


	Mr P Watson

Water Babies
	205 High Street, Honiton 

EX14 1LQ

Advertisement consent for proposed vinyl window signage, frontage sign and overhanging sign (both lit by LEDs)




15/55
To note planning decisions, copy letters and correspondence received and to resolve any matters arising
Decision notices

1.
15/0801/FUL – 40 Pine Grove, Honiton EX14 2HU – construction of single storey rear extension – granted

2.
15/0338/FUL – New Street Garage, Lilley Walk, Honiton EX14 2EA – single storey extension to provide floor space for increasing trade in car repairs and maintenance – granted

3.
15/0796/FUL – 32 Hill Crescent, Honiton EX14 2HY – increase in roof height to facilitate loft conversion, rear extension and front porch – refused

Signed Chairman







2nd June 2015 
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Other

4.
Notice of temporary prohibition of through traffic – Springfield Road, Honiton – 14-17 July 2015 – to enable broadband delivery UK associated works

5.
Notice of amended dates with regard to A35 road closure – Honiton to Axminster – 26 May – 2 June 2015 

6.
For information – notice of licensing application for Co-op Honiton – 10 Lace Walk, Honiton – to amend the layout of the store

Late Correspondence
a.
East Devon District Council reply to letter regarding land at Millhead Road

b.
Wayleave at New Street – EDDC request for Town Council’s comments on proposed cabinet for fibre optic broadband outside Lloyds Bank
Item a. – The reply from East Devon District Council regarding land at Millhead Road was noted.  It was agreed to respond by requesting that the land be kept as public open space due to an identified shortage of open space in Honiton.

Cllr Wadsworth left the meeting

With regard to the open space at Millhead Road, it was agreed to consider collating evidence of a potential right of way should a planning application to develop the land be submitted at a future date.
Cllr Wadsworth rejoined the meeting

Item b. – the proposed wayleave at New Street was discussed.

Cllr Wadsworth left the meeting

It was agreed to thank East Devon District Council for consulting the Town Council with regard to the wayleave.  It was also agreed to confirm that the Town Council is not aware of any plans for a plaza or change in road configurations at the junction of New Street and High Street which would affect the proposed positioning of the BT cabinet.  It was considered that the proposed position against the wall on the narrowest point of the pavement would not prevent any likely future developments.

15/56
Close of meeting
Prior to the close of the meeting the Chairman informed the Committee of planning application 15/1027/MOUT which would be considered at the next meeting on 2nd June.  It was agreed to hold a site visit on 29th May following a preliminary discussion with the Deputy Town Clerk at 10.00am on that date.  The Deputy Town Clerk would confirm the date and time on her return to the office.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.05pm.
Signed Chairman








2nd June 2015     
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